

EDWARD McMILLAN-SCOTT VICE-PRESIDENT

Brussels, 12 May 2010

Prime minister of Ukraine Azarov Nikolay Yanovich 12/2 M. Grushevsky Street 01021 Kiev, Ukraine

Dear Prime Minister Azarov Nikolay Yanovich,

Re: Shen Yun Performing Arts

I am writing about the Shen Yun Performing Arts show in Odessa, Ukraine. I understand the troop is facing possible cancellation of the show in Ukraine, where the artists are due to perform on May, 28. I have worked closely with Falun Dafa practitioners, and confirm that they are completely innocent. Shen Yun Performing Arts present a classical Chinese dance and music show, which is of cultural and entertaining value, and I would be grateful if you would allow it to proceed.

I thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.

brand himilan. Scott

Yours faithfully,

Edward McMillan-Scott MEP

Vice President of the European Parliament